

Public Safety Canada Sécurité publique

Canada

Deputy Minister

Sous-ministre

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0P8

UNCLASSIFIED

EEX 0 6 2015

Mr. Daniel Therrien
Privacy Commissioner
Office of the Privacy Commissioner of Canada
30 Victoria Street, 1st Floor
Gatineau, Quebec K1A 1H3

Dear Mr. Therrien:

Thank you for your letters of December 23, 2014, and January 22, 2015, concerning transparency reporting of government requests for customer data. I am responding on behalf of several government departments, to whom you sent similar letters.

Public Safety Canada (PS) acknowledges that transparency is one important element that gives Canadians confidence that the government is using electronic surveillance and other investigative tools in limited and proportionate ways, respecting both the spirit and the letter of Canadian laws. As I have discussed with you, PS has been examining this issue with other partners, and welcomes the opportunity to discuss this with you and the telecommunications industry.

With respect to government transparency reporting, the government is not yet in position to discuss as stakeholders need to convene over the coming weeks to debate on the merits and mechanics of this activity.

.../2

Canadä

UNCLASSIFIED

- 2 -

I have asked my officials to contact yours shortly to begin discussions. I look forward to learning about the progress that this initiative makes in the coming weeks, as this is an important file that embodies the efforts of PS to strike an appropriate balance between privacy and security in the digital age.

Sincerely,

François Guimont

c.c.: John Knubley Industry Canada

William Pentney Justice Canada

Richard Fadden Privy Council Office

Jean-François Tremblay Privy Council Office

Yaprak Baltacioğlu Treasury Board Secretariat